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I hope this note finds you and your family well.  In advance of our Christmas break, I would like to bring you up to date with some of the events and activities which have taken place since our last newsletter and to bring some issues to your attention.
Christmas Plays & Events;

The dates and times for Christmas plays are as follows;

Wednesday 20th;

Ms. Mc Geehan (2nd) @ 1pm

Ms. Greene (3rd) @ 1:45pm

Mr. Winston (Jnr. Inf) @ 1 pm

Mrs. Coyle (Jnr. Inf) @ 1:15

Mr. Friel (4th) @ 1:45 

Thursday 21st;

Mrs. Doherty (Jnr. Inf) @ 12:30 

Mrs. Boyle & Ms. Browne @ 1 pm

Mrs. O’ Brien @ (4th) 2 pm 

Mrs. Gardiner (Snr Inf) @ 1 pm

Mrs. Mc Crossan (2nd) @ 1:30

Parents of children in the classes listed above are welcome to attend.  

The entire school will take part in festive singing on Friday 22nd.
Santa visit & Parent’s Association Draw; 
Thanks to all the families who have returned money and tickets for the Parent’s Association Draw. All tickets (sold or unsold) and money should be returned by Thursday 21st December when the draw will be made. Santa will visit all classes on this day.

Christmas Jumper/No-uniform Days;

Children are welcome to wear Christmas Jumpers/no uniform on Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd of next week. We are asking for a contribution of €1 per child which will be donated to the Michael Mc Grath appeal.

School Calendar; 

Our school calendar has sold very well over the past few weeks, I would like to thank all families and individuals who have purchased a copy. Calendars are still available from Sara in the office and will be on sale at play times on Wednesday and Thursday of next week. The funds from this initiative are being put towards the purchase of literacy and Aistear resources within the school.
St. Vincent de Paul & Shoebox Appeal;

Thanks to all our pupils and parents who supported these worthy causes in the run up to Christmas. Thanks also to Mrs. Alexander and Mr. Reynolds who lead these appeals within our school.
Christmas Presents & Cards;

Parents are of course welcome to send presents to teachers but should in no way feel obliged to do so. We will be having a no-uniform/Christmas jumper fundraiser in the school before the holidays and there are also many deserving local causes which people are welcome to make a contribution to in lieu of gifts. 

The Green team have asked for one large Christmas card per class to be used instead of many individual cards which create huge amounts of waste. Your co-operation in this regard is greatly appreciated.
Defibrillator;

The Board of Management have sanctioned the purchase of a Defibrillator for the school. The unit will be located in the main lobby of the building. All staff will receive basic training in the use of the defibrillator and certain members of staff will go forward for specialised CPR training over the course of the year.
Parent Teacher Meetings;
Thank you to all parents who attended these meetings. They are a very valuable exercise for exchanging information about our pupils. 
School closure;

As you are aware it was necessary to close the school on Monday due to dangerous weather conditions. If the decision is taken to close the school a text will be sent to parents as soon as possible. Highland radio will also be informed and an update will be posted on the school website. Unfortunately on Monday the sheer volume of schools around the country using the texting service meant our text, which was logged at 8:05, did not reach phones until an hour later so it is very important parents/guardians take note of the other sources of information.
Morning and End of Day Routines;
Children should be dropped at the gate of the school in the morning. No parents should stay in the playground for reasons of child protection. Parental co-operation is very much appreciated in this regard. 
School begins at 9:20, supervision is only provided from 9am each morning. The Board of Management does not take responsibility for children on school grounds before this time. 
All parents are asked to be on time to collect children at home time, especially our youngest pupils collected at 2pm.
Absences;
Roll is called by 10:30 each morning. If your child is absent the Education Welfare Officer requires you to inform the school in writing of the reason for the absence on his/her return. Please note: this is necessary even if a phone call has been made to the school. 
Sport/Extra-Curricular Activities;
Over 40 children from the school competed in the Sports Hall Athletics competition and represented the school with distinction. 
Our Cross-Country team took Bronze (U-11 Girls), Silver (U-11 Boys) and Gold (U-9 Boys) at the County Finals in Buncrana.
Our indoor gaelic football teams took part in a regional blitz with our girls team qualifying for the county finals. 
The school debate team have so far taken part in two events. They took victory against St. Eunan’s NS Raphoe, but lost out to Kilmacrennan. The team will have two further outings in the New Year.

Our quiz team performed very well in the Cumann na mBunscol county final.
Mobile Phones;
Mobiles or any electronic equipment should not be brought to school under any circumstances. Under school policy, these items cannot be stored in the Principal’s or Secretary’s office. If your child requires an item such as this after school, it is up to parents/guardians to make necessary arrangements. 
Christmas Holidays;
St. Patrick’s NS will close at 12:30 on Friday 22nd and will re-open on Monday 8th January 2018.
Thank you taking the time to read this newsletter.
Nollaig shona agus athbhliain faoi mhaise daoibh go leir,

A. Cheevers
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